
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: City Council  

 

From: Chief Sam Patrick  

Date: September 2024 

Department: Police Department  

 

Activity Report Provided with this report.   

 
The new portable radios have been delivered and are currently being programed at 
day wireless. They will be issued our up completion of programming. 
 
The new Tasers have arrived and reserve officer Tovar is a Taser instructor and will 
be holding training with each member of the department prior to issuance.  
 
One of the charger’s is still in the shop having repair work completed in Shelton. 
Upon placing back in to service it will become the spare/reserve vehicle. It is the 
second highest mileage vehicle and developed a cooling system issue.  
 
The Explorer has been pulled out of service and is waiting council to decide the 
disposition of it. (Reminder the vehicle is quoted to need about $2,000 worth of 
maintenance work regardless of option 1 or 2 below) There is not an accurate way to 
predict how much the vehicle would sell for in either option.  
 
Option #1 place it out to bid for any law enforcement agency which would not 
require McCleary to spend money to have all the police equipment removed.  
 
Option #2 spend the money to have the police equipment removed from it and place 
it out for general public to purchase. 
 
Now that school has started for the 2024-2025 year officers have been instructed to 
show a present when available during drop off and pick up times unless otherwise 
unavailable.  
 
With some hard work from Mackenzie (our police clerk) worked with the court 
system and the tribal jail for video court appearances.  What this means is officers 
will no longer need to transport inmates booked in on McCleary warrants, or 
misdemeanor arrests made by our officers. This will prevent officers to be out of the 
city from 1 to 3 hours. Great work Mackenzie.  
 
Chief S. Patrick  

 
 
     

 


